From:

Erin Waters <xcerinwaters@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 7:35 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the cross country ski groomer at Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Dear City Councilors,

Beaver Meadow has become a space where on the coldest days of winter you can find Concord community members of all ages learning to ski and love the outdoors. This groomer is a huge step in making Beaver Meadow a great place to ski in all conditions and I urge you to support the purchase of this vital equipment.

Thank you for your time,

Erin Waters Ward 9 resident

From:

Noemi Hagen <noemihagen@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 9:03 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the cross country ski groomer at Beaver Meadow".

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Greetings,

I am the volunteer coach for our Concord Bill Koch Nordic Ski Club, which is sponsored by Concord Parks and Recreation. This year we had nearly 70 skiers join our club. Our club has steadily grown over the past few years, introducing more families to the sport of nordic skiing. We work hard to create opportunities for kids and families to enjoy our outdoor recreation areas, especially during the winter months. Please consider supporting the groomer as it will extend the time we have to enjoy the snow.

Best, Noemi Hagen Wierwille

From:

Tara Belanger <t c belanger@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 11:36 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support for the cross country ski groomer - Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Morning,

I am writing in support for the city to pass the budget needed for the final finance of the ski groomer for the cross country ski trails at Beaver Meadow. As a Concord city resident, avid user of the trails, and a donor to the ski the beav cause, I feel confident that this investment would be incredible beneficial. The Beaver Meadow trails are widely used by many community members in the winter, many of which have shown their support over the last 3 years through their time and financial dedication to help get this project completed.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best,

Tara

From:

Belanger, Justin < Justin.Belanger@lfg.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 3:58 PM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the Cross Country Ski Groomer @ Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Being that our family are avid cross country skiers we would love to see the support for a groomer at Beaver Meadow. We live close by to the course and frequent the cross country trails there every winter. Both of our kids have gone through the BKL program and had an outstanding experience. We as a family continue to support the program even though our children are grown and no longer in BKL.

Thank you for the consideration.



Justin Belanger Quality Assurance Analyst 6032265465 Office

Lincoln Financial Group LincolnFinancial.com

New Business Audit



Notice of Confidentiality: **This E-mail and any of its attachments may contain Lincoln National Corporation proprietary information, which is privileged, confidential, or subject to copyright belonging to the Lincoln National Corporation family of companies. This E-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient of this E-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or action taken in relation to the contents of and attachments to this E-mail is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copy of this E-mail and any printout. Thank You.**

Notice of Confidentiality: **This E-mail and any of its attachments may contain Lincoln National Corporation proprietary information, which is privileged, confidential, or subject to copyright belonging to the Lincoln National Corporation family of companies. This E-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient of this E-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or action taken in relation to the contents of and attachments to this E-mail is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this E-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copy of this E-mail and any printout. Thank You.**

From: Sent:

Ally <ally.hicks@gmail.com> Tuesday, April 26, 2022 9:19 PM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support for nordic groomer at beaver meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Please accept this email in strong support of the nordic groomer for beaver meadow. The purchase of this equipment will improve the trials and extend the ski season and community use of the ski trails, which are enjoyed and frequented by many residents. We are excited about this opportunity for our community.

Allyson Hicks 126 Mountain Road

From: Sent: Grahams <xcskiers@gmail.com> Wednesday, April 27, 2022 10:03 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Ski groomer for Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

To whom it may concern,

YES! A new groomer for nordic skiing at Beaver Meadow would be a fantastic thing for Concord. For skiing, the grooming makes all the difference in the world as to if you enjoy skiing or not.

Please contact me if you need more information but this household is all for it, things like this make Concord a very unique and inviting place to live.

Chris Graham

From:

Jennifer Betournay < jennifer.betournay@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, April 27, 2022 11:54 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the cross country ski groomer at Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Hello,

I am a Concord resident and avid cross country skier, and I just wanted to voice my support for the purchase of the snow groomer for Beaver Meadow. It is so great to have access to groomed trails right here in Concord, and while the groomers do the best they can with the current snowmobile equipment, it can't really break up the ice that forms in the increasingly frequent cycles of thawing and freezing that we experience here. The new groomer would provide better conditions more regularly throughout the winter and hopefully get more people out and enjoying the snow. It sounds like the Holderness School is offering a great deal on the machine, and I think it's a great move for the city.

Sincerely, Jennifer Betournay

From:

Susan Woods <susanwoodsnh@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, April 30, 2022 8:43 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Please complete the purchase of the Beaver Meadow Groomer

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

From someone who has been very involved in this project I hope the city will go through with its commitment to purchase the groomer. The committee has worked hard and demonstrated incredible community support for this venture. And we have found a lightly used and beautifully maintained groomer at the Holderness School which saves the city money and will allow the committee to move on the phase 2 of the project to enhance cross country skiing at BMGC. The city is blessed with this incredible facility and reliable and safe XC skiing will make this a winter destination.

Thank you

Susan Woods 11 Dwinell Drive Concord NH 03301

From:

Lisa Bowman < lmbowman8@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 2, 2022 8:55 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the new cross country ski groomer

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Hi,

My family supports the purchase of a new cross country ski groomer for the Beaver Meadow trails. Our family of 5 enjoys cross country skiing as a family activity that also promotes exercise during the long NH winters. We are looking forward to skiing on the trails with the new groomer next season!

Best,

Lisa Bowman 8 Wilson Ave Concord, NH Ward 7

From:

Naomi Butterfield <butterfield.naomi@comcast.net>

Sent:

Monday, May 2, 2022 1:47 PM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

In support of trail groomer for beaver meadow trails

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Dear Councilors,

I am writing to express my whole-hearted support for the purchase of the trail groomer. In the winter Beaver Meadow Golf Course, like so many golf courses in New England, becomes a great area for Nordic (Cross Country) skiing. Over the 15 years I have lived up the street I have watched the use of the trails explode. When I first moved to the area, I would often be the only one following a snow mobile packed trail- or perhaps I would see one of my intrepid neighbors if there had been a recent snow. Last winter, I saw so many kids of all ages out every day and just as many if not more adults using the trails on a daily basis. It has become the main area for cross country skiing in the City. The Beaver Meadow crew has done a great job setting those trails and keeping them in the best shape they can with the high use and changing conditions but it is time to give them a trail groomer.

I have donated to the fund from the citizen side in support of a groomer and I hope the City Council will approve some matching funds to make this a reality.

Thank you!

Naomi Butterfield

From: Sent:

Jim Watt <jowattjr@gmail.com> Monday, May 2, 2022 5:14 PM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support of the cross country ski groomer at Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

To Whom It May Concern:

I have enjoyed skiing on the Concord trails at Beaver Meadow for years, and having a groomer would be an excellent first step to keep skiing as a vital source of winter time exercise. Thank you for your willingness to consider this purchase for our city.

Jim Watt

--

James Watt

From:

Scott Betournay <scott.betournay@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 3, 2022 10:59 AM

To:

* City Clerk

Subject:

Support for purchasing a cross country ski groomer at Beaver Meadow

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Hello,

I just wanted to say that I would strongly support the city in purchasing a tracked groomer for maintaining the XC ski trails at the Beaver Meadow golf course during the winter. I love to XC ski and feel that Concord would benefit a lot from having more reliable groomer for these trails. I know that many others appreciate these trails as well. I've donated several times to the Concord Parks and Rec Dept to help in the purchase of a groomer and I hope that it will happen.

Best, Scott

Scott Betournay 80 Shaker Road Concord, NH 03301